
Dear Committee Chairmen and Members,  
 

My name is Yin Zheng.  

 

I support SB 02/HB 02 because the proposed Congressional Districts are fair.  They are compact 

in shape, do not divide counties unnecessarily, respect communities of interest and are not 

intentionally partisan. 

 

I oppose SB 01/HB 01 because they continue the extreme gerrymandering of the current 

Congressional Districts.  Most of the proposed districts in SB 01/HB 01 are stretched out or 

curve around in strange shapes. They separate counties into several districts, diluting each 

county's impact on the Congressional representative. 

 

Checks and balances are critical to a principled government, and it is crucial to make sure the 

district map drawing promotes healthy competition, not an insurmountable monopoly, for 

candidates.  

 

 I support fair redistricting and oppose any forms of artificial boundary drawing for pure political 

gain, which has been deemed unconstitutional by the federal court.  

I know in many parts of the world, people don’t have the right to vote. We are blessed to live in 

this amazing country, bestowed with so many personal freedoms; therefore, it is imperative to 

ensure that the votes duly represent people’s interests. Having more than one party should be a 

favor, not a roadblock, to the best interest of the citizens – that is the reason why people around 

the world flock to America. 

 

Please don’t create a map that reinforces one-party rule. It’s not fair to everyone else and it is not 

healthy for democracy. Maryland needs a diversity of voices and perspectives from different 

parties. Let Maryland shine through embracing different ideas! 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Yin Zheng 

11216 Green Watch Way, North Potomac, MD 20878 

 

 


